
As-salamu alaykum (peace be with you) 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

I would like to say to say a huge thank you and well done to all the children in Year 1 
and those in Year 2 who completed their phonics screening test this week. The re-
sults will be given to parents in the children's reports at the end of the year.  

With only a few weeks to go, we have lots of events taking place to round off the 
year.  There are trips galore, workshops for the children to take part in and an ex-
citing enterprise week planned for July! 

Keep checking the diary dates in the newsletter and always check for letters upload-
ed to the school website in case your child misplaces their copy. 
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Diary dates June/July 

 
25th Year 2 Leigh-on-Sea trip Year 2 

25th Reception Dinosaur Workshop 

26th Hackney Personal Best Year 3 

27th Year 3 trip to Edmonton Mosque 

28th Year 3 trip to Paradise Wildlife Park 

28th Bike around the Borough 

28th Year 2 Lego City Workshop 

2nd July Year 4 trip to Oxygen Free Jumping 

3rd July Whole School Sports Day Springfield 

Park 

5th July Year 2 Gulliver’s Land  

 

ATTENDANCE DATA for Wk Beg 18-6-18 

Ibn Zubayr 98.62% Ibn Sa’d 100% 

Bint Muhammad 99..00% Ibn Malik 98.00% 

Ibn Umar 97.74% Ibn Ali 98.67% 

Ibn Salamah 98.00% Al Farsi 100% 

Ibn Thabbit 97.67% Ibn Jabal 98.67% 

Bint Qays 97.33% Barakah 99.005 

Bint Abee Bakr 95.92% Ibn Al Awwamm 98.00% 

Ibn Abbas 97.67% Ibn Amr 97.00% 

Ibn Zayd 96.67% Ibn Mas’ood 99.33% 

 Weekly Sports News! 
 

Last week the Olive School took part in Hackney’s Aquathon, an opportunity for those who are not confident in swimming, to compete 
in pool games against other schools around the borough. There was a strong showing from the children, coming 2nd in two of the heats. 
It was a brilliant opportunity for children to compete with other schools without pressure. Some of the children struggled with their 
tasks, but with the help of the crowd,  and continued perseverance, they completed their objective. 
  
Last week also saw children from Year 5 take advantage of our link with Arsenal Football Club, playing in a weekly tournament at The 
Arsenal Hub. Arsenal are not only keen on promoting football skills at their hub, but also etiquettes and sportsmanship. After only two 
weeks, a real difference can be seen in the children’s behaviour and mannerisms towards the opposition. Keep it up! 
  
This week saw Catherine Aljibouri from Hackney come to the school to train some of our children for Hackney’s ‘Bike Around the Bor-
ough’. All of them passed, even completing a short route on the roads with live traffic in preparation for the big event. A big thank you is 
in order for Nour and Mr Patel who helped with the training, - without their support, this wouldn’t have taken place. 
  
Next week sees our Year 3 children getting a taste of borough-wide 
competitions for the first time! A select group of children have been 
excelling in the ‘Personal Best’ program, which pushes the children 
to compete and improve against themselves in various sporting ac-
tivities. Those who have improved the most will be visiting Hackney 
Downs for the Personal Best finals, against 400 other children!
    
By  Mr Ibrahim 

Well done to all, 
our attendance 
has improved 

over the last few 
weeks! Keep it 

up! 

Well done to   

Ibn Sa’d and Al Farsi  

for  

100 % attendance 



 Circus Skills! 

Year 2 took part in an exciting circus workshop this week where they 
learnt lots of balancing skills! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year  5 Residential 

The Year 5 children have visited Brecon Beacons on their annual residential.  They have taken parts in 
lots of team building and sporting activities such as raft building, canoeing, football, climbing and orient-
eering. What a fantastic experience! 

Term time holidays 

We are coming up to the end of the summer term. Unfortunately we cannot allow parents to take their 

children out of school for an extension of the summer holidays. All term time leave will be rejected and 

will be classed as unauthorised. 

If you decide to take your child on an extended holiday or visit, this could have serious consequences. 

Hackney Learning Trust will contact you and you will be fined £60 per child, per parent for each absence. 

 

Keep in touch with our events at: 

olivehackney.com      Twitter: https://twitter.com/olive_hackney  


